
Mrs. L . V. Slade 
Atlanta 
Georgia 

Dear Mrs. Slade: 

December 12 , 1967 

I have a copy of your letter of December 6th 
addressed to Mr . Albert Bows of the Atlanta Chamber of Commerce. 

This is to advise that this department has 
114 police women assigned to the Traffic Department and 14 police 
women (matrons) and two policewomen. Mrs. Ruby Barrett and 
Mrs. Emily Thacker are on special as ignment in the Crime 
PreventionBureau. 

All of the e pollcewomen are furnishin a 
very fine specialized police service as requested by the public. 

I re ret that th per son hom you t lked 
to at the police station did not furni h you this information, but 
.obvlou ly you needed som specialized service that th Crim 
Prevention Bureau could furnish be t. 

l hav instructed Mr , Barr tt or Mrs. 
Thacker to contact you and to determine what your probl m ar 
and to e who can best furnish thi s rvic and see that yeu t it. 

HTJ:gp 
c. c. 
Mr. R, 
Mr. Opt h lton 

r. Al Bow 




